
TOWN OF WINDSOR LOCKS

COMMISSION ON THE NEEDS OF THE AGING

  MINUTES OF THE fEBRUARY 20, 2024 MEETING
Chairman Roger Nelson called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.
MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman, Roger Nelson, Vice Chairman Rosemary Cunningham, Connie Nelson, Ashley Pease, and Pete Lambert
ABSENT: Cindy Cooper and Doug Glazier
ALSO PRESENT: Senior Center Director, Ann Marie Claffey, Senior Center Assistant Director, Lori Lapointe and Municipal Agent, Sue Barsanti  
PUBLIC INPUT:  Public in attendance Sue Rossetti, 42 George Road and Michael Rosadini, 40 Mathers Circle.  
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS APROVAL:  A motion was made by Connie Nelson to accept the minutes of the November 20th meeting.  Ashley Pease seconded the motion.  All members voted in favor and the motion passed unanimously. 
SENIOR CENTER DIRECTOR’S REPORT:  Director Ann Marie Claffey presented the Senior Center Director’s report.
·  Budget Report: Ms. Claffey reviewed the monthly budget reports with committee members.  

· Transportation Report: Director Claffy presented the committee with the current bus report.  Discusstion regarding fleet cleaning service.    
· Program Report:  Ms. Claffey reviewed the upcoming Center programs, events, activities and trips and travel.  
· Budget Presentation:  Director Claffey reviewed the 2025 budget presentation scheduled for Tuesday, February 27th.
· Discussion regarding possible increase to the gasoline line item. 
· Review of the Capital Improvement submissions. 
· Long Arm Update:  Ms. Claffey stated the long arm machine has arrived and the room is being prepared for the installation. 
· Municipal Agent Report

· Municipal Agent, Sue Barsanti reported on the State of Connecticut’s request to the First Selectman, for the status of the towns Municipal Agent.  Ms. Barsanti reported on potential Center programs that she will be researching as well as February’s article titled “5 common issues senior face today” 
· Old Business
·  NONE
· New Business: 
· Chairman Nelson requested members review the committee contact list and make the necessary updates and/or changes.
· Mr. Nelson reviewed the current bingo policy. Chairman Nelson stated the current policy will be updated with the Senior Centers 55 and older age requirement.
· Discussion regarding potential new CONA members to fill the vacant seats. 
CHAIRMAN’S REMARKS:  Chairman Nelson stated that the 2025 budget presentation is scheduled for Tuesday, February 27th at 6pm.  Members are encouraged to attend.  In closing, Mr. Nelson reflected on the Senior Center holiday events and expressed his appreciation for the hard work and recognized the dedication it takes to provide such an eventful schedule.   
PUBLIC INPUT: None
ADJOURNMENT:  Pete Lambert made a motion to adjourn. Connie Nelson seconded the motion. All members were in favor and the meeting adjourned at 7:32pm




Respectfully Submitted,
Lori Lapointe, Recording Secretary
